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"Do this in remembrance of me"   

(1 Cor 11 :24-25)  

 
Twice the Apostle Paul, writing to the community in 
Corinth, recalls this command of Jesus in his account of the 
institution of the Eucharist. It is the oldest testimony we have 
to the words of Christ at the Last Supper. 
 
“Do this”. That is, take bread, give thanks and break it; take 
the chalice, give thanks, and share it. Jesus gives the 
command to repeat this action by which he instituted the 
memorial of his own Pasch, and in so doing gives us his 
Body and his Blood. This action reaches us today: it is the 
“doing” of the Eucharist, which always has Jesus 
as its subject, but which is made real through our 
poor hands anointed by the Holy Spirit. 
 
“Do this”. Jesus on a previous occasion asked his 
disciples to “do” what was so clear to him, in obedience to 
the will of the Father. In the Gospel passage that we have 
just heard, Jesus says to the disciples in front of the tired 
and hungry crowds: “Give them something to eat 
yourselves” (Lk 9:13). Indeed, it is Jesus who blesses and 
breaks the loaves and provides sufficient food 
to satisfy the whole crowd, but it is the disciples who 
offer the five loaves and two fish. Jesus wanted it this way: 
that, instead of sending the crowd away, the disciples 
would put at his disposal what little they had.  
 
And there is another gesture: the pieces of bread, broken by 
the holy and venerable hands of Our Lord, pass into the 
poor hands of the disciples, who distribute these to the 
people. This, too, is the disciples “doing” with Jesus; with 
him they are able to “give them something to eat”. 
Clearly this miracle was not intended merely to satisfy 
hunger for a day, but rather it signals what Christ wants to 
accomplish for the salvation of all mankind, giving his own 
flesh and blood (cf. Jn 6:48-58). And yet this needs always 
to happen through those two small actions: 
offering the few loaves and fish which we have; receiving the 
bread broken by the hands of Jesus and giving it to all. 
 
Breaking: this is the other word explaining the meaning of 
those words: “Do this in remembrance of me”. Jesus was 
broken; he is broken for us. And he asks us to give 
ourselves, to break ourselves, as it were, for others. This 
“breaking bread” became the icon, the sign for 
recognising Christ and Christians. We think of Emmaus: they 
knew him “in the breaking of the bread” (Lk 24:35). We recall 
the first community of Jerusalem: “They held steadfastly… to 
the breaking of the bread” (Acts 2:42). From the outset it is 
the Eucharist, which becomes the centre and pattern of the 
life of the Church. But we think also of all the saints – 
famous or anonymous – who have “broken” themselves, 
their own life, in order to “give something to eat” to their 
brothers and sisters.  
(Pope Francis homily) 
Fr. Anthoni Adimai SdM.                                                               
Administrator - Adelaide Cathedral Parish. 

Dr Chris Moten awarded the OAM 

We congratulate Dr Christopher Moten, a strong 
supporter of the St Peter Claver community and the 
Dulwich-Burnside conference of the St Vincent de Paul 
Society, who was awarded the OAM at this year’s 
Queens Birthday Honours List. The award is for service 
to general medicine and to the community. 

 
20 June: Refugee Week 2022  

Prayer Service 
An online prayer service will be hosted by the Australian 
Catholic Migrant and Refugee Office and the Office for 
Justice, Ecology and Peace on June 20 at 6pm (AEST). 
Register now at https://bit.ly/RefugeeWeek2022Prayers 

 
23 June: Knitting Group at Dulwich 

The knitting group will meet this Thursday from 10.30am 
at the Dulwich Hall, diagonally opposite the St Peter 
Claver Church. The heating will be on, with room for 
social distancing and morning tea. Future dates are: 
28 July, 25 August and 22 September. For info contact: 
Cheryl (0417 015 338) or Julie (0468 636 190). 

 
25 June: Considering A Vocation To                  

The Priesthood? 
 

The next meeting of the Vocations Discernment Group 
for young men discerning a call to the priesthood will be 
on Saturday, June 25 at 10.15am in the Sacristy of 
St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral. For more information  
contact Fr Dean Marin, Vicar General on phone: 
8210 8122 or vicargeneral@adelaide.catholic.org.au 
 

June 25-26: World Meeting of Families 

World Meeting of Families will be held on the weekend of 
June 25-26 in all parishes of the Archdiocese of Ade-
laide. Pope Francis has asked each Archdiocese to par-
ticipate in the World Meeting of Families with the theme 
— 
“Family Love: Vocation and a Way to Holiness”. Contact 
your local parish for more details. 

 

30 June: Private Screening of Fr. Stu  
 

Catholic Office for Youth and Young Adults (COYYA) is 
holding a private screening of Father Stu. All are invited 
to come along on Thursday, June 30; 6.30pm at Palace 
Nova Cinemas, East End. Cost: Students $9, general 
admission $12. Bookings www.trybooking.com/caffk  

Father Stu, an unflinchingly honest, funny and uplifting 
drama based on the true story of boxer-turned-
priest Stuart Long’s inspiring journey to redemption. 
Starring Mark Wahlburg, Mel Gibson, Jacki Weaver and 
Teresa Ruiz. 

https://bit.ly/RefugeeWeek2022Prayers
mailto:vicargeneral@adelaide.catholic.org.au
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=917472&
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Archbishop of Adelaide Archbishop Patrick O’Regan  

Administrator  Fr. Anthoni Adimai SdM 

Assistant Administrator  Fr. Peter Rozitis  

Latin Mass Chaplain Fr. Michael McCaffrey, FSSP 
     
 

Parish Office (across the lawn from the Cathedral) 
Mon to Fri: 9.30am–4.30pm • 8210 8155 

39 Wakefield St (corner of Wakefield and King William St) 

Adelaide SA 5000. 

Mailing: GPO BOX 1364, Adelaide SA 5001. 

acp@adelaide.catholic.org.au • www.adelcathparish.org   

 

Parish newsletter: www.adelcathparish.org/news-events/

weekly-newsletters. 
 
 

  

Aboriginal Catholic Ministry 

Otherway Centre   8362 3185 
 

Cathedral Parish Music             8210 8128 
  

 

Any emergency requiring a priest• 0417 080 955  

Pastoral Care: Visitation and Communion can be arranged 

for parishioners who are ill. Please call the Office: 8210 8155. 

 

Normal Mass Timings 
REFER TO PARISH WEBSITE FOR DETAILED SCHEDULE 

 
St. Francis Xavier Cathedral, Adelaide 

Sunday Masses Sat : 6pm(Vigil) 
   Sun: 7am, 9am, 11am,   
            2.30pm (African), 6pm 
 
Weekday Masses Mon - Fri: 8am, 12.10pm & 5.45pm 
   Sat: 8am, 11.30am 
 
Public Holidays 8am ONLY at the Cathedral. 
 
Confessions  Mon, Wed, Fri: 11-12 noon, 5-5.30pm 
   Sat: 12 noon-1pm, 4.30-5.30pm 
 
Holy Hour   Tues: 6.30pm, Fri: 11am  
 

 
St Mary’s, Lower North Adelaide 
Tues and Fri: 8am               
Sun: 9.30am 
 

Queen of Angels, Thebarton 
Wed: 8.30am 
Sat: Confessions: 5.45pm | Vigil: 6pm 
Sun: 9.30am 
 

St John Vianney, Burnside 
Tues and Thu: Mass: 9am | Confessions: 9.30am 
Sun: 9am 
 

St Peter Claver, Dulwich 
Wed: 9am, Fri: 11am Confessions: 11.30am 
Sat: Confessions: 5.30pm | Vigil: 6pm 
Sun: 11am 
 

Holy Name, Stepney 
Sun: 11am 
 

St. Patrick, Grote Street, Adelaide 
Sun: 10.30am (Croatian)                                       
 4.00pm (Portuguese) ONLY 1st and 3rd Sunday 
 

Our Lady of Perpetual Help, Kangaroo Island 
Sun: Confessions: 9:00 am | Mass: 9.30 am 
 
Please contact the Parish Office for Baptism & Wedding bookings. 
 

WORSHIP 

Entrance Antiphon: He fed them with the finest wheat 
and satisfied them with honey from the rock.    

First Reading: Genesis 14:18-20  

Responsorial Psalm: You are a priest for ever, in the line 
of Melchizedek. 

Second Reading: 1 Corinthians 11:23-26 

Gospel Acclamation: Alleluia! Alleluia! I am the living 
bread from heaven, says the Lord; whoever eats this bread 
will live for ever. Alleluia!   

Gospel: Luke 9:11-17. 
 

Universal Prayer Response: Lord hear our prayer.  

Communion Antiphon: Whoever eats my flesh and 
drinks my blood remains in me and I in him, says the Lord.   
 

  *********************** 

Next week: 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time  

First Reading: 1 Kings 19:16, 19-21  

Second Reading: Galatians 5:1, 13-18 

Gospel: Luke 9:51-62 

  
*********************** 

 

Liturgies & Activities (20th - 26th June) 
  

Tue St Aloysius Gonzaga 

Wed Sts John Fisher and Thomas More 

Fri Solemnity of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 

Sat Nativity of St John the Baptist 

Sun   13th Sunday in Ordinary Time.  

 

Prayer Requests 

 

Recently Deceased:  Bruno Cirjak, Elizabeth Fernando, 

Moya Shearn 

Deceased Anniversaries:  

Cathedral: Flordiliza Cotejar, Carol Scalamera, Maria 
Zawadski, Sandy Alcantara, Nicole Miralles 

Queen of Angels: Ielasi family (Antonio, Rosario &             
Caterina) and Saverio & Anna Sergi 

Holy Name: Paolo and Rita Ciccone   
  

St. John Vianney/St. Peter Claver: Huang & Wu families, 
Henry & Ruth Wiritsch, Judith Hogg, Louis Yuisowaqa, Nora 
& Brian Regan, Peg & Nancy Flannery, Salter and Hopkins 
families.   

Prayers Requests for the Sick  

June Cochrane, Kuranye Owen, Alice Trasy, Charles Dias, 
Bruce Palmer,Ester Mendoza, Jacob Dylan, Anton Sylvester, 
Antonio Romeo, Emily Swan, Teresita Agravante, Amy 

Lopez, Angelina Musico, Anna Fiocco, Julie Nelson, Elijah 
Oleta, Paul Nowak,  Stefano Scambiatterra, Agnes Sobida 
Liat, Bebut & Stella Alquizola,Shamie Legaya, Msgr. Robert 
Egar,Joji Estrada and Richard Murphy. 

 
Safeguarding Children       

A reminder that all children need to accompanied to and 
from the toilet, ideally by an adult family member. Kindly en-
sure that children are supervised by an adult family member 
in the carparks at all times.      



 

 

 
  

1 July: Feast of St Thomas 

All are welcome to celebrate the Feast of St Thomas on 
Friday, July 1 at 7pm at the St Francis Xavier’s 
Cathedral.  For more information, contact Archdiocesan 
Events on (08) 8210 8220.  

 
2 July: Peal of Bells   

On 2 July, the Adelaide Bell Ringers will mark the 25th 
anniversary of the installation of the bells and of the 
dedication of the Cathedral  with a peal of bells starting 
at 8.30am until 12.30pm for everyone in and around the 
Cathedral to enjoy. Due to this occasion, the  11.30am 
Mass and confessions, therefore are cancelled.  
 

3 July: Sale of Religious Items 

Religious items made mainly from olive wood from Beth-
lehem will be on sale in the St Francis Xavier’s Cathe-
dral foyer after all Mass starting from the Vigil mass on 
July 2.  

 
3 July: Walking In the Spirit                                    
National Prayer Pilgrimage  

People across the country are invited to participate in a 
national prayer pilgrimage as the Catholic Church in 
Australia prepares for the Second Assembly of the Fifth 
Plenary Council of Australia in Sydney from July                   
3-9. We pray for the Holy Spirit’s guidance and grace for 
the members who will gather and also for ourselves and 
the Church, that we may have the courage to            
follow where God is leading us. For information visit: 
www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/walkinginthespirit 

 
3 July: Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander Sunday 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘The Harvest is plentiful, but  
the labourers are few.’   

Every year, Catholics come together across Australia to 
acknowledge and celebrate the gifts of Australia’s First 
Peoples in the Catholic Church. For 2022, The National 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Catholic Council 
(NATSICC) is asking for everyone to come together, but 
also consider practical ways in which they can support 
Australia's First Peoples - not just for this special day, 
but every day.  

The St Francis Xavier’s Cathedral will celebrate a 
special Mass to mark Aboriginal and Torres Strait  
Islander Sunday at the 11am Mass on July 3. All are 
welcome. NATSICC has developed resources to be 
used at Sunday Mass. Find them here:   
https://bit.ly/3MTxknX  

June 30: Register for Free Webinar  

 
 

Since 1961, Palms Australia has prepares individuals 
and organisations to work effectively in culturally diverse 
environments and situations.   
 

Drawing on our experience we offer the Neighbours 
Without Borders 3-day residential cross-cultural           
training for advocates and leaders seeking to enrich 
their community by engaging the diversity of their            
people. In today’s world a community without diverse 
inputs struggles to find solutions to evolving                          
issues. Participants in the course will be guided to             
ascertain, analyse, and act on the opportunities for their 
community to achieve the potential diversity                   
provides to grow  greater capacity. 
 

You can learn more, including some practical and               
conceptual tools, at a free webinar at 5.30pm AEST on 
Thursday 30 June 2022. Register: https://bit.ly/3NMebVI 

 

Adelaide Cathedral Parish RCIA program 

Adults who are interested in knowing more about the 
Catholic faith and becoming a Catholic, the RCIA                   
program will begin shortly. Kindly contact the parish   
office via email: acp@acp.adelaide.catholic.org.au or 
call 82108155 to register your interest in joining the                  
program.  
 

Adult Confirmation in September 2022 
 

Adult Confirmation will be held this year on Saturday 3rd 
September at the 6pm Mass in St. Francis                
Xavier’s Cathedral. This is for adults who were               
baptised as children and who have missed                         
celebrating Confirmation. Anyone wishing to receive this 
sacrament please contact Kathy Horan via email: 
khoran@adelaide.catholic.org.au. There will be two 
preparation sessions held from 2.30-4pm on Saturday, 
August 20th and August 27th. 

 

St. Vincent Pallotti Scholarship Trust 

The St Vincent Pallotti Scholarship Trust offers                         
scholarships to enable lay people to further their                      
understanding and skills in leadership/ministry or a              
specialised activity, such as promoting faith                               
enhancement, social justice and pastoral care. Closing 
date for application is July 29. More information and                  
application forms available at  https://bit.ly/3lIIAIr 

 
Caritas Australia’s 

Africa Food Crisis appeal  

Caritas Australia has launched the Africa Food Crisis 
Appeal to provide urgently needed humanitarian aid to 
countries in the Horn of Africa, including Ethiopia, So-
malia and Eritrea. The people have suffered from the 
effects of poor rainfall, locust plagues, ongoing conflict, 
displacement and the impacts of COVID-19. The 
donations from the appeal will go towards food distribu-
tions, support for children impacted by malnutrition, 
clean drinking water, cash transfers to households at 
risk of poverty, hygiene supplies as well as seeds and 
household items for families that have been displaced 
by conflict. Donations can be made at:  
https://www.caritas.org.au/donate/emergency-appeals/
africa-food-crisis/  
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Latin Mass Community 
 
This Sunday there will be a special collection to 
support the charitable works of the Holy Father 
(Peter’s Pence). Thank you for your generosity. 
 
There is no Scripture Class this Monday evening. 
 
The Youth Group meets this Friday evening 
beginning at 5.30pm. 
 
This Friday is the Feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus.  
The 6.30pm Mass on Friday will be a Sung Mass. 
 
Fr McCaffrey is in Germany from Friday 17th to Sat 
25th June to attend a leaders meeting of the FSSP.  
This meeting takes place every 3 years. 
 
Fr Brendan Boyce who was ordained last year in 
Auckland NZ, will be visiting our Community next 
Sunday, 26th June.  Fr Boyce will give 1st blessings 
after the 9.15am and 5pm Masses.  Please make Fr 
Boyce feel welcome. Next Sunday 9.15am Mass will 
be a Solemn Mass. 
 
Fr Sofatzis will begin a series of weekly classes for 
those interested in becoming Catholics on the 
Fundamentals of the Faith this Thursday 30th June.   
 
Reminder that registrations for the philosophy camp 
close 1st July. 
 
Enid Lyons List is having a pro-life youth training day 
on Saturday 2nd July. Details are available at: 
enidlyonslist.com/events 
 
Our annual Quiz Night fundraiser for the Hutt St 
Centre will take place on Sat 9th July. Tickets go on 
sale after mass next week.  $10/person.  
 
Welcome to new parishioners. If you are new to the 
Latin Mass or new to Holy Name, please don’t 
hesitate to introduce yourself to either Fr. McCaffrey 
or Fr. Sofatzis after Mass.  There is a cuppa after the 
9.15am mass every Sunday in the tea room behind 
the church diagonally across the car park. All 
welcome. Also please feel free to register as a 
parishioner on our community census. The link is 
available on the blogspot. 
 
Please do not place any advertising material in the 
church without the prior permission of the chaplain.  
Thank you. 
 
Please see the community blogspot for other 
information. 
 
Please remember the sick in your prayers, especially 
Brian Moran, Jane Carey, Kathryn Nader, Tony 
Caruso, Luise Obrist (Gaby Freer’s mother), 
Vincenza Martucci (Ines Barson’s mother).  Please 
also remember the recently deceased, especially 
Margaret Mary Kemp (Paul Kemp’s mother), Aubery 
Barr (Michael Barr’s father), and also those whose 
anniversaries occur about this time. 

 

COVID-19 Protocols Update: 14th April 2022 

 If you have tested positive for COVID-19 please 
follow the instructions as per SA Health in terms 
of contact tracing and isolating yourself as per  
government health protocols. Please stay home 
and do not attend church services till you have 
fully recovered. 

 The density requirement has been updated to                   
full capacity in all churches and also includes 
funerals and weddings.  

 Wearing of face-masks is not mandatory in 
Church but is strongly recommended by the 
Archbishop to do so. Please carry your own mask 
if you plan to wear one. This includes all religious 
except when  delivering a sermon.  

 Sick and high risk/vulnerable people are             
requested to stay home and not attend services.  

 Hand sanitiser is available at church entrances.            
Kindly sanitse your hands before entering the 
church.  

 No hymn books are to be passed around and                    
congregational singing with facemasks on is now       
permitted.  

 Communion is given only in hands. 

 Precious Blood will not be distributed. 

 Holy Water is not available at the doors of churches. 

 Collection plates will not be passed around but a              
single drop point is provided at the churches. 

 There should be no physical contact outside one’s 
family or household group. There should be no                
shaking of hands or holding hands during Mass. 

 All surfaces should be cleaned at least daily, with     
special attention given to frequently touched                    
surfaces. 

 Care should be taken at the dismissal and on leaving 

the church to avoid social contact. 

 Kindly follow the instructions of the Mass                    

Coordinators and COVID Marshals who are here 

to assist you.  

 

WWCC Screening Process for all                      
Volunteers of the Parish      

 

There is a mandatory requirement for everyone 14 
years and older to have a current Working with           
Children Check if you are a regular volunteer with 
the Parish. Please contact the WWCC Volunteer                     
associated with your church to lodge/renew your            
application: 

St. Francis Xavier’s Cathedral/St. Patrick’s Church:         
Susan Wainwright & Deacon Paul Crowe 

Cathedral African Community: Clement Kuek         
Queen of Angels: Bernard Dowd and Maria Iadanza   
Holy Name: Maria Iadanza (English/Italian) and             
Fr Michael McCaffrey (Latin).                                              
Peter Claver Dulwich: Deacon Remo Patroni                                  
St. John Vianney: Julie Dow                                                       
St. Mary’s North Adelaide: Michelle Dinning 
 

Please contact the parish office on 82108155 or 
acp@adelaide.catholic.org.au for more information 
about your local contacts or the process.  
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IMPORTANT TO NOTE:                                  
Cathedral Car Park and Staircase  

Using the carpark ramp as a pedestrian walkway or for 

baby strollers is a major safety hazard. Please avoid 

doing so. Thank you for your  cooperation. 


